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AGENDA 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER - ROLL CALL 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD (Public Comment on Non-Agenda Items Pursuant to Government Code 

§ 54954.3) Members of the public are afforded the opportunity to speak on any agenda item.  All agendas 

for regular meetings are posted at Air District headquarters, 939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, CA, and on 

the Air District’s website www.baaqmd.gov at least 72 hours in advance of a regular meeting.  At the 

beginning of the regular meeting agenda, an opportunity is also provided for the public to speak on any 

subject within the Board’s authority.  Speakers will be limited to three (3) minutes each. 

 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MARCH 19, 2012 

 

4. UPDATE ON PROPOSED REGULATION 9, RULE 13: NITROGEN OXIDES, PARTICULATE 

MATTER AND TOXIC AIR CONTAMINANTS FROM PORTLAND CEMENT 

MANUFACTURING H. Hilken/4642 

  hhilken@baaqmd.gov  

  

 The Committee will receive an update on development of new Regulation 9, Rule 13: Nitrogen Oxides, Particulate 

Matter and Toxic Air Contaminants from Portland Cement Manufacturing. 

 

5. STATUS REPORT ON THE HUNTERS VIEW REDEVELOPMENT PROJECT J. McKay/4629 

  jmckay@baaqmd.gov 

 
 The Committee will receive an update on the Hunters View Redevelopment Project. 

  

6. PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO REGULATION 2, RULES 1, 2, 4, AND 6: NEW SOURCE 

REVIEW AND TITLE V PERMITTING PROGRAMS J. Karas/4742 

  jkaras@baaqmd.gov  
  

 The Committee will receive an update on development of the proposed amendments to Regulation 2, Rules 1, 2, 4, 

and 6: New Source Review and Title V permitting programs. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



7. COMMITTEE MEMBER COMMENTS/OTHER BUSINESS 

Any member of the Board, or its staff, on his or her own initiative or in response to questions posed 

by the public, may: ask a question for clarification, make a brief announcement or report on his or 

her own activities, provide a reference to staff regarding factual information, request staff to report 

back at a subsequent meeting concerning any matter or take action to direct staff to place a matter of 

business on a future agenda.  (Gov’t Code § 54954.2). 

 

8.  TIME AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING - Monday, November 19, 2012, Bay Area Air Quality 

Management District Office, 939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, California 94109 at 10:30 a.m. 

 

9. ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

 

CONTACT THE EXECUTIVE OFFICE -  939 ELLIS STREET SF, CA 94109 

                        

                       (415) 749-5130 

     FAX: (415) 928-8560 

  BAAQMD homepage: 

www.baaqmd.gov 

 

 

• To submit written comments on an agenda item in advance of the meeting.  

• To request, in advance of the meeting, to be placed on the list to testify on an agenda item.  

• To request special accommodations for those persons with disabilities notification to the Executive Office 

should be given at least 3 working days prior to the date of the meeting, so that arrangements can be made 

accordingly.  

• Any writing relating to an open session item on this Agenda that is distributed to all, or a majority of all, 

members of the body to which this Agenda relates shall be made available at the Air District’s headquarters at 

939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, CA 94109, at the time such writing is made available to all, or a majority of 

all, members of that body. Such writing(s) may also be posted on the Air District’s website www.baaqmd.gov 

at that time. 

 

 



         BAY AREA AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

939 ELLIS STREET, SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA  94109 
(415) 771-4963 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE: 

MONTHLY CALENDAR OF DISTRICT MEETINGS 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 2012 
 

TYPE OF MEETING DAY DATE TIME ROOM 

     

Board of Directors Executive 

Committee (Meets 3rd Monday of each Month) 
– CANCELLED 

Monday 17 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Stationary Source 

Committee (Meets the 3rd Monday of Every 
Other Month) 

Monday 17 9:30 a.m. Board Room 

 

     

Board of Directors Regular Meeting 
(Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each Month)  

Wednesday 19 9:45 a.m. Board Room 

     

Board of Directors Budget & Finance 

Committee (Meets the 4th Wednesday of each 
Month) - CANCELLED 

Wednesday 26 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Mobile Source 

Committee (Meets 4th Thursday of each Month) 

Thursday 27 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

 

 

OCTOBER 2012 
 

TYPE OF MEETING DAY DATE TIME ROOM 

     

Board of Directors Regular Meeting 
(Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each Month)  

Wednesday 3 9:45 a.m. Board Room 

     

Advisory Council Regular Meeting 
(Meets 2nd Wednesday of each Month) 

Wednesday 10 9:00 a.m. Board Room 

     

Board of Directors Executive 

Committee (Meets 3rd Monday of each Month) 

Monday 15 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Regular Meeting 
(Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each Month)  

Wednesday 17 9:45 a.m. Board Room 

     

Board of Directors Public Outreach 

Committee (At the Call of the Chair) 

Thursday 18 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Budget & Finance 

Committee (Meets the 4th Wednesday of each 
Month) 

Wednesday 24 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Mobile Source 

Committee (Meets 4th Thursday of each Month) 

Thursday 25 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

 

 

 



 

NOVEMBER 2012 
 

TYPE OF MEETING DAY DATE TIME ROOM 

     

Board of Directors Regular Meeting 
(Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each Month)  

Wednesday 7 9:45 a.m. Board Room 

     

Advisory Council Regular Meeting 
(Meets 2nd Wednesday of each Month) 

Wednesday 14 9:00 a.m. Board Room 

     

Board of Directors Executive 

Committee (Meets 3rd Monday of each Month) 
Monday 19 9:30 a.m. 4

th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Stationary Source 

Committee (Meets the 3rd Monday of Every 
Other Month) 

Monday 19 10:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Regular Meeting 
(Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each Month)  

Wednesday 21 9:45 a.m. Board Room 

     

Board of Directors Mobile Source 

Committee (Meets 4th Thursday of each Month) 
- CANCELLED 

Thursday 22 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

     

Board of Directors Budget & Finance 

Committee (Meets the 4th Wednesday of each 
Month) 

Wednesday 28 9:30 a.m. 4
th
 Floor 

Conf. Room 

MM – 9/11/12 (5:02 p.m.)   P/Library/Forms/Calendar/Calendar/Moncal  



  AGENDA:      3 

 

BAY AREA AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

   Memorandum 

 
 

To: Chairperson John Avalos and Members 

 of the Stationary Source Committee 

 

From: Jack P. Broadbent 

 Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Date: September 11, 2012 

 

Re: Approval of Minutes of March 19, 2012 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

Approve attached draft minutes of the Stationary Source Committee meeting of March 19, 

2012. 

 

DISCUSSION 

 

Attached for your review and approval are the draft minutes of the March 19, 2012 Stationary 

Source Committee meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jack P. Broadbent 

Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Prepared by:   Sean Gallagher 

Reviewed by: Ana Sandoval 

 

Attachment 



Draft Minutes – Stationary Source Committee Meeting of March 19, 2012   AGENDA:  3 

Bay Area Air Quality Management District 
939 Ellis Street 

San Francisco, California 94109 
(415) 771-6000 

 

DRAFT MINUTES 

 
Summary of Board of Directors 

Stationary Source Committee Meeting 
10:30 a.m., Monday, March 19, 2012 

 

 

1. Call to Order – Roll Call 
 
Committee Chairperson John Avalos called the meeting to order at 10:51 a.m. 
 
Present: Committee Chairperson John Avalos; Vice Chairperson Carole Groom; and 

Directors Tom Bates, Susan Garner, Eric Mar, Nate Miley and James Spering. 

 

Absent: Directors Scott Haggerty and Mary Piepho. 
 
Also Present: Chairperson John Gioia. 
 
2. Public Comment Period: None. 
 

3. Approval of Minutes of January 9, 2012 

 
Committee Action: Director Bates made a motion to approve the Minutes of January 9, 2012; 
Director Spering seconded; approved unanimously without objection. 
 

4. Proposed Amendments to Regulation 9, Rule 10: NOx and CO from Boilers, Steam 

Generators and Process Heaters in Petroleum Refineries 

 
Henry Hilken, Director of Planning, Rules & Research, introduced the agenda item and Julian 
Elliot, Senior Air Quality Engineer of Planning, Rules & Research, who gave the staff 
presentation Regulation 9, Rule 10 Mono-Nitrogen Oxides (NOx) & Carbon Monoxide (CO) 
from Boilers, Steam Generators & Process Heaters in Petroleum Refineries, including 
background, proposed amendments, the rule development process and next steps. 
 
Mr. Elliott noted, regarding slide 3, Background, that CO boilers are very large steam generators 
that use CO-rich gas as one of their fuels and are grouped separately because of the emissions 
challenges that result. 
 
NOTED PRESENT: Director Mar was noted present at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Director Bates asked, relative to slide 8, Alternative NOx Limit, whether the average daily 
emissions of the new heater would be added into the total daily average for a facility. Mr. Elliott 
responded that it would not as this regulation only applies to pre-1994 heaters. 
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Committee Chairperson Avalos asked, regarding slide 7, Regulation 9-10 Overview, how often a 
heater that emits less than the average is replaced, if ever. Mr. Elliott responded that it is 
imminent, at least in the case of the Valero refinery, and this issue is the reason the rule 
development is in process. 
 
Committee Chairperson Avalos asked, regarding slide 10, Rule Development Process, about 
responses received from refinery staff. Mr. Elliott replied that it remains to be seen as the 
workshop is in the immediate future. Guy Bjerke, Manager, Bay Area Region & State Safety 
Issues, Western States Petroleum Association, stated that the Air District is making fine progress 
on this rule without creating a disincentive for refineries. 
 
Committee Comments: 
 
Director Garner asked how the Air District monitors compliance. Mr. Elliott responded that 
Continuous Emissions Monitoring System is the most common and preferred method, but as this 
isn’t cost effective in all cases, there are a number of methods utilized for smaller sources. 
 
Committee Chairperson Avalos asked if the rule will eventually go to the Board of Directors for 
final approval to which Jean Roggenkamp, Deputy Air Pollution Control Officer (APCO), 
responded in the affirmative. 
 
Director Bates asked how long boilers last to which Mr. Elliott responded that a decades-long 
lifecycle is typical. Director Bates asked if this will be a common situation for a number of 
refineries in the future. Mr. Elliott responded that inevitably it will be but the need to adapt to 
different feed stocks will result in earlier replacement in most cases. 
 
Committee Chairperson Avalos asked when the older pre-1994 refineries first began production. 
Mr. Elliott speculated that the Chevron refinery is the oldest and approximated the 1930’s. 
Chairperson Gioia responded that the first was constructed in 1905. Committee Chairperson 
Avalos asked if there is an average lifetime for refinery heaters. Mr. Elliott responded that it is 
greater than his own lifetime and the replacement cycle is a very slow process. 
 
Director Bates asked whether the Board of Directors or the Committee might visit a refinery in 
the coming year to which Chairperson Gioia responded in the affirmative and that staff is 
working on it. 
 
Public Comments: 
 
Barry Chang addressed the Committee in opposition, noting that the proposals are inadequate for 
the protection of public health and the Air District is failing to conform to its mission statement 
by advancing this proposal. 
 
Committee Action: None; informational only. 
 

5. Update on Lehigh Southwest Cement Plant 

 
Brian Bateman, Director of Compliance & Enforcement, gave the staff presentation Update on 
Lehigh Southwest Cement Plant, including background, Title V permit renewal, amended U.S. 
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Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Air Toxics Rule, other upcoming regulatory 
requirements, new and upcoming emission controls and monitors, updated emission inventory 
and health risk assessment, compliance status, air monitoring results, quarry reclamation plan 
amendment and next steps. 
 
Mr. Bateman added, regarding slide 4, Lehigh Southwest Cement Plant, that petroleum coke is 
the sole fuel source at Lehigh. 
 
Mr. Bateman added, regarding slide 5, Title V Permit Renewal Status, an explanation of the 
nature and purpose of the Fugitive Dust Control Plan. 
 
Committee Chairperson Avalos asked, regarding slide 5, Title V Permit Renewal Status, if the 
Operations and Maintenance Plan and Fugitive Dust Control Plan are in response to the new 
regulations under the EPA to which Mr. Bateman responded in the negative, explaining that they 
go beyond those regulations. Committee Chairperson Avalos asked if this concept of control will 
be applied to other facilities. Mr. Bateman replied that this is the only cement plant in the Air 
District jurisdiction but it is entirely possible that it would be applied as warranted. 
 
Director Bates asked if a similar approach will be taken with Hanson Aggregate and similar 
operations to which Mr. Bateman replied in the negative, noting that they are concrete batch 
plants, not manufacturing plants. 
 
Director Mar stated that there is some public opinion that the permit should not be renewed and 
asked what findings would be required to deny its renewal. Mr. Bateman responded that there are 
very few substantive requirements imposed but instead the process takes into account factors 
such as compliance history in considering an applicant’s capability to comply. Mr. Bateman 
added that this presents a high hurdle. 
 
Director Garner asked if the old permit expired in November 2008. Mr. Bateman responded that 
it did not as the old permit continues in effect, under what is called an application shield, while 
the application is under consideration. Director Garner asked if the Air District anticipates the 
new permit will be issued in 2012 and what the delay in the applicability of the new standards 
will be. Mr. Bateman replied in the affirmative as to the permit issuance date and the 
applicability question should be answered by the remaining presentation. 
 
Mr. Bateman noted, in reference to slide 6, Amended EPA National Emission Standards for 
Hazardous Air Pollutants (NESHAP), a finding in a court case that the EPA must consider non-
technology factors that can affect emissions when setting standards. 
 
Director Garner asked, in reference to slide 6, Amended EPA NESHAP, what the mercury 
standard was prior to this, if any, to which Mr. Bateman responded that there was not a standard 
for existing facilities. 
 
Chairperson Gioia said, regarding slide 6, Amended EPA NESHAP, that it would be useful to 
have two additional columns, one showing the current emissions standard for each category and 
another for current emissions levels for the facility, and asked what mercury emissions reduction 
level the new standard will impose. Mr. Bateman replied that it will be an approximately 95% 
reduction in mercury. Chairperson Gioia asked about the other emissions categories. Mr. 
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Bateman approximated a 50% reduction in hydrocarbons, that particulate matter is probably 
already at these levels, and an approximately 60% reduction in hydrochloric acid. 
 
Director Mar noted, regarding slide 9, Updated Air Toxics Emissions Inventory and Health Risk 
Assessment that the Air District’s characterization of Lehigh’s public health risk is very different 
than that expressed by some residents of various surrounding communities. Mr. Bateman 
responded that one must ask where they are getting their information, admitting that if one looks 
at emissions alone and in total, they are higher than many others and may result in the claims 
being made, however, the Air District is looking at the results of the health risk assessment. 
 
Mr. Bateman noted, regarding slide 9, Updated Air Toxics Emissions Inventory and Health Risk 
Assessment, that the new method to estimate mercury emissions made a significant difference to 
the assessment. 
 
Mr. Bateman noted, regarding slide 11, Air Monitoring Sites, that the sites were set up in 
response to feedback from the public. 
 
Director Bates asked, regarding slide 18, Fine Particulate Matter, why the count is so high in San 
Rafael. Eric Stevenson, Director of Technical Services, responded that it is near a freeway and 
there is significant marine transport down the straights. 
 
Director Mar stated, regarding slide 22, Mercury: Comparisons to Reference Exposure Levels 
(RELs), that it is difficult to establish a firm understanding of the various pollutants, noted 
having just read about the potentially inadequate monitoring of mercury by the EPA and asked 
what the mercury levels were at the three monitor sites. Mr. Bateman responded that only the 
Monta Vista Park site included mercury so a comparison is not possible. Director Mar asked if 
the referenced article is cause for concern. Mr. Bateman replied by explaining that the RELs 
have been tightened three-fold with an additional margin of safety added, a change not made by 
the EPA which may have caused the differing results. Director Mar noted the study calling out 
the Lehigh plant as the third highest for mercury emissions among the self-reporting facilities in 
the country and his sense that this is a serious concern. Mr. Bateman said that this is an emissions 
comparison and the method for estimating emissions can matter a great deal, with most reporting 
plants using source tests for mercury but Lehigh has changed to a material balance approach and 
this could skew comparisons. Mr. Bateman added that Lehigh has started injecting activated 
carbon to further abate emissions. 
 
Chairperson Gioia asked if the facility is under the land use authority of the city or county and 
Director Spering asked the age of the facility. Mr. Bateman responded that it is in the 
unincorporated area of Santa Clara County and quarrying goes back as far as the late 1800’s and 
the cement manufacturing plant was established in 1939. 
 
Director Spering inquired about the prevailing wind pattern at the facility. Mr. Bateman 
responded that it flows west to east but as you get further into the valley there is a north to south 
component, so the testing was generally downwind. Director Garner reported that some council 
members from the City of Los Altos (City) claim that they are downwind of the facility and 
asked if we have air quality information from north of the quarry. Mr. Bateman responded that 
the closest monitor is in Redwood City. Director Garner asked the cost of a mobile air 
monitoring station. Jack Broadbent, Executive Officer/APCO, and Brian Bunger, District 
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Counsel, stated that the price is approximately $500,000 plus operational costs. Director Garner 
relayed that the City is considering purchasing one. Mr. Broadbent suggested the City contact the 
Air District to obtain help with calibration and operation of the device. Mr. Bateman noted the 
outreach efforts towards the City of Los Altos by the Air District. Director Garner suggested that 
the Air District alert the City of the meeting in Cupertino in the event they should care to attend. 
 
Director Spering asked if a community may ask the Air District to install a monitoring system at 
the community’s cost. Mr. Broadbent responded that the monitoring of Lehigh was done largely 
in response to concerns raised by the community and at the Air District’s expense, then 
expressed some concern about the proper device operation by community members. Director 
Spering suggested that staff are rightly concerned about the proper use of a monitoring device by 
a community and suggested they pay the cost of the Air District’s operation of the device when 
requested. 
 
Committee Comments: 
 
Mr. Broadbent noted the public interest in the facility and a possible site tour in the future, 
adding that the monitor has been in place for over a year, the mercury levels indicated are at or 
near background levels, and should they have proven higher this matter would have been brought 
forward to the Committee sooner. Mr. Broadbent stated that the Air District will be including the 
NESHAP requirements in the proposed rule that the Board of Directors will consider in the 
summer. 
 
Director Spering stated that the staff report gives the impression that Lehigh is a concerned and 
well-intentioned member of the community, rather than the flagrant violator described by much 
of the public, and asked staff what their sense is. Mr. Broadbent responded that the Air District 
has a fairly good working relationship with the facility and although their compliance history 
contains violations that is not uncharacteristic. 
 
Public Comments: 
 
Mr. Chang addressed the Committee in opposition, stating that Lehigh is not a good member of 
the community. Mr. Chang noted Lehigh’s filing suit against the EPA and their failure to hold a 
valid Title V EPA permit, adding that every business has permit requirements that cannot be 
postponed but Lehigh seems immune despite having a significant impact on public health and the 
region’s EPA non-attainment status. 
 
Bill Almon, of Quarry No, addressed the Committee neutrally, noting that the fact sheet and 
presentation are nice but fail to conform with the facts and provided the following examples of 
items not mentioned: Lehigh is the largest NOx emitter without abatement devices; installation 
of synthetic gypsum feeders was a reaction from Lehigh to a notice of violation for operating 
equipment without a permit for over a year; the EPA has not approved the Air District 
Prevention of Significant Deterioration regulations; no mention that the health risk assessment is 
based on an air model that the Air District has concluded is flawed; the current mercury 
emissions of 55 pounds which is unacceptable when the trade-off is the intelligence of the 
community’s children; the facility does not meet ground-level ozone requirements; and the year-
end result in PM2.5 offset reductions. 
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Gary Latshaw, of the Loma Prieta Chapter of the Sierra Club Air Quality Committee, addressed 
the Committee neutrally, noting that the NESHA regulations have requirements for existing 
plants that differ from that for new and modified plants and asked that the more stringent 
requirements be applied. Mr. Latshaw pointed out that Lehigh is the closest plant of its kind to a 
major metropolitan area in the nation and that there may be room for improvement in the 
placement of the monitoring device in light of the complicated wind patterns. 
 
Committee Chairperson Avalos thanked the members of the public for their comments and 
welcomed a future meeting and site visit in Cupertino to open the doors to more public 
involvement in the process. 
 
Chairperson Gioia asked if the Committee meeting on May 21, 2012, will be held at the Lehigh 
facility to which Mr. Broadbent responded in the affirmative, noting that the logistics of the tour 
are still being worked out. 
 
Committee Chairperson Avalos asked Air District staff to prepare a response to the public 
comments regarding allegedly omitted items in the fact sheet. Mr. Broadbent said that would be 
provided and noted that the Title V permit is current as it is in place pending completion of the 
application process. 
 
Director Garner requested comments about the Air District’s current air model for that area. 
Director Spering stated the importance of the accuracy of the information and reiterated Director 
Garner’s request. Mr. Broadbent expressed his disagreement with the characterizations made by 
the public speakers and stated that it will be clarified. 
 
Committee Action: None; informational only. 

 

6. Committee Member Comments/Other Business: None. 
 
7. Time and Place of Next Meeting: Monday, May 21, 2012, (TENATIVELY) City Hall, 

City of Cupertino, 10300 Torre Avenue, Cupertino, California, 95014 at 10:30 a.m. 
 
8. Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 12:36 p.m. 

 
 
 

Sean Gallagher 
Clerk of the Boards 
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BAY AREA AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

Memorandum 

 

To: Chairperson John Avalos and Members 

 of the Stationary Source Committee 

 

From: Jack P. Broadbent 

 Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Date: August 30, 2012 

 

Re: Update on proposed Regulation 9, Rule 13: Nitrogen Oxides, Particulate Matter and 

Toxic Air Contaminants from Portland Cement Manufacturing     

  

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

None; receive and file. 

BACKGROUND 

 

Air District staff has been working on the development of proposed Regulation 9, Rule 13:  

Nitrogen Oxides, Particulate Matter and Toxic Air Contaminants from Portland Cement 

Manufacturing, the subject of control measure SSM-9 in the 2010 Clean Air Plan.  Lehigh 

Southwest Cement Plant is the only cement manufacturing facility in the Air District and would 

be the only facility affected by the proposed rule.  Cement kilns are also subject to federal 

regulations for toxic air contaminants (National Emissions Standards for Hazardous Air 

Pollutants).   

 

Air District staff conducted a workshop on a draft rule on December 12, 2011, and took 

commentary through the spring.  Air District staff reported on the rule development process at 

the Stationary Source Committee meeting of July 23, 2010, and at a special meeting of the Board 

of Directors held in Cupertino, CA on May 21, 2012.  Air District staff also reported on the 

compliance and Title V permitting status of Lehigh at the Stationary Source Committee meeting 

of March 19, 2012 and at the May 21, 2012 Board of Directors meeting.   

 

On July 20, 2012, Air District staff published a proposed rule and supporting documents to be 

considered by the Board of Directors at their regular meeting on September 19, 2012. 

 

DISCUSSION 

 

In this report, Air District staff will update the Board on the rule development process, including: 

• Background and developments on promulgation of the federal NESHAP; 

• Summary of the currently proposed rule; 

• Comments received on the proposal and staff responses; 

• Emissions reductions and costs; and 

• Rule development process and next steps. 
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BUDGET CONSIDERATIONS/FINANCIAL IMPACT 

 

Air District staff will be able to implement the proposed rule with existing resources. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

Jack P. Broadbent 

Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Prepared by:   Robert Cave 

Reviewed by:  Henry Hilken 
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BAY AREA AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

Memorandum 

 

To: Chairperson John Avalos and Members 

 of the Stationary Source Committee 

 

From: Jack P. Broadbent 

 Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Date: September 10, 2012 

 

Re: Status Report on Hunters View Redevelopment Project 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

None; receive and file. 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Hunters View Redevelopment Project, located on a 22-acre public housing site in the 

Bayview Hunters Point neighborhood of San Francisco, is a housing revitalization project 

expected to result in up to 800 units of mixed-income housing.  The project will be completed in 

three phases.  Phase I construction and grading operations are underway and started in the 

summer of 2011.  Completion of Phase I is expected sometime in the spring of March 2013.  

Phase II and Phase III development have not been scheduled. Hunters View residents, who had 

lived in the Phase I development area, were relocated to existing housing in the surrounding 

future Phase II and III locations.  This housing directly borders Phase I development with some 

units being within tens of feet of the ongoing construction and grading operations.  

 

The Hunters View Redevelopment Project is located in an area that contains naturally occurring 

asbestos (NOA).  Grading and construction activities at this site are subject to requirements of 

the California Air Resources Board’s Asbestos Airborne Toxic Control Measure (ATCM) for 

Construction, Grading, Quarrying, and Surface Mining Operations.  The ATCM is intended to 

limit the public’s exposure to Naturally Occurring Asbestos (NOA).  The project has an Air 

District approved asbestos dust mitigation plan (ADMP), which details how compliance with the 

ATCM will be achieved and maintained.  The Air District conducts regular inspections to ensure 

compliance. 

 

The Air District held a special walk through meeting at the Hunter’s View housing project on 

May 11, 2012 and invited members of the Air District’s Board of Directors, the Public Housing 

Authority, San Francisco Department of Public Health, the Department of Toxic Substances 

Control, Supervisor Cohen’s office, John Stewart Company, and Air District staff to tour the 

construction site.  Residents led the group on a tour of the area noting construction activity and 

expressed concerns regarding health effects resulting from construction activities dust, as well as 

about Air District enforcement actions at the site.  The Air District has since met with the San 

Francisco Housing Authority, the San Francisco Department of Public Health and the 
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Department of Toxic Substances control to discuss how to properly address residents’ concerns 

and how to direct them to city and county resources. 

 

DISCUSSION 

 

At the Stationary Committee Meeting, staff will provide an update on the Air District activities at 

the sites.    

 

Staff will provide information regarding: 

• Regulatory requirements for construction and grading activities at locations with 

Naturally Occurring Asbestos; 

• Air District air monitoring and inspection activities; 

• Recent enforcement actions; 

• Interagency cooperation between the Air District and the San Francisco (SF) Department 

of Public Health, the SF Housing Authority, and the Department of Toxic Substances 

Control 

 

BUDGET CONSIDERATIONS/FINANCIAL IMPACT 

 

None. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Jack P. Broadbent 

Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Prepared by:    John Marvin and Lisa Fasano 

Reviewed by:  Richard Lew and Jean Roggenkamp 
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BAY AREA AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

Memorandum 

 

To: Chairperson John Avalos and Members 

 of the Stationary Source Committee 

 

From: Jack P. Broadbent 

 Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Date: September 4, 2012 

 

Re: Proposed Amendments to Regulation 2, Rules 1, 2, 4 and 6:  New Source Review and 

Title V Permitting Programs         

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

None; receive and file. 

 

SUMMARY 

 

Over the past year, Air District staff has been developing proposed amendments to the Air 

District’s “New Source Review” (NSR) and “Title V” permitting programs.  These are Air 

District permitting programs that implement important federal and state regulatory requirements 

for stationary emissions sources.  At this time, the Air District needs to update its NSR and Title 

V permitting regulations to address a number of recent developments related to these programs.  

Air District staff has developed proposed amendments to these programs, based on a 

comprehensive public outreach and involvement process.  Staff anticipates presenting these 

amendments to the Board of Directors at its November 7, 2012 public meeting. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

NSR is a pre-construction permitting program.  It requires a new or modified stationary 

emissions source to obtain an Air District permit before construction to ensure that it complies 

with all applicable air quality regulatory requirements.  NSR permitting implements several 

important substantive emissions control requirements, including the use of the “Best Available 

Control Technology” and “offsets” for emission increases to ensure a “no-net-increase” program. 

 

Title V is an operating permit program.  It does not implement any new substantive requirements 

for facilities subject to the program (those are implemented through the pre-construction NSR 

permit, through source-specific Air District regulation, and other similar requirements).  It 

collects all applicable air quality requirements into a single permitting document to improve 

enforceability, transparency and compliance. 

 

These permitting programs are required by the federal Clean Air Act.  The Air District 

implements the federal Clean Air Act requirements and related state requirements through its 

permitting regulations.  These must be approved by U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
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(EPA).  The Air District last updated its permitting programs/regulations in 2005 for NSR and 

2006 for Title V.   

 

DISCUSSION 

 

The proposed amendments to Regulation 2, Rule 1, 2, 4, and 6 include the following:        

 

• Adding provisions to the NSR permitting program addressing fine particulate matter 

(PM2.5).  In 2009, the Bay Area was designated by EPA as “non-attainment” of the 24-

hour National Ambient Air Quality Standard (NAAQS) for PM2.5.  This “non-

attainment” designation for PM2.5 requires the Air District to add PM2.5 provisions to its 

NSR permitting regulations  

• Adding provisions to the Air District’s NSR and Title V permitting programs to address 

Greenhouse Gases (GHG) emissions.  In 2011, EPA began regulating GHGs, requiring 

the Air District’s NSR and Title V programs address GHG emissions sources  

• Adding provisions for an Air District “Prevention of Significant Deterioration” 

program.  This is an important sub-element of NSR permitting.  EPA has never 

approved this element of the Air District’s NSR program.   The proposed amendments 

will add provisions to allow the Air District to obtain EPA approval 

• Revising the Air District’s existing NSR applicability provisions to address a change in 

EPA policy 

• Expanding the requirements for NSR permit applicants to demonstrate that they will 

not cause or contribute to an exceedance of a National Ambient Air Quality Standard.   

• Expanding public notice and comment requirements for NSR permitting 

• Reorganizing the NSR and Title V permitting regulations to make them easier to 

understand 

• Making other miscellaneous revisions to strengthen the regulations  

 

Staff has engaged in an extensive public outreach effort since the last Stationary Source 

Committee meeting which was held on January 9, 2012.  This included a Public Workshop 

(February 22, 2012); a series of Technical Working Group meetings to develop regulatory 

language (February 28, March 8, March 20, and June 7, 2012); and a Scoping Meeting to discuss 

the CEQA environmental analysis process (July 10, 2012).  An initial draft was proposed for 

public comment in January through March 2012 and a revised draft was circulated for public 

comment in May and June 2012.  Staff also met with representatives from the regulated 

community, environmental organizations, other governmental agencies, and the general public.  

Air District staff anticipates presenting the proposed amendments for consideration to the Board 

of Directors at its November 7, 2012  public meeting. 

 

At the September 17, 2012 Stationary Source Committee meeting, Air District Staff will provide 

the Committee with the following information: 
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• A description of the NSR and Title V permitting programs; 

• Recent regulatory developments that have necessitated an update of these programs; 

• Proposed amendments to the NSR and Title V permitting rules in Regulation 2; 

• Rule development process to date; and 

• Important issues discussed with stakeholders during the rule development process 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Jack P. Broadbent 

Executive Officer/APCO 

 

Prepared by:      Alexander Crockett 

Reviewed by:    Jim Karas 
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